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Mr President,

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Madagascar and thanks them for the presentation of their national report.

My delegation would like to commend the efforts being made to restore democracy, following the instability which prevailed for over four years.  In this connection, special mention needs to be made to the drawing up a roadmap signed by ten political parties and the holding of democratic elections.  Sierra Leone is encouraged by the expressed determination of the new President to restore the rule of law and good governance, to combat corruption and ensure respect for human rights, and urges Madagascar to continue its quest for political equilibrium and national reconciliation.



My delegation also appreciates the government’s engagement in social and economic development, particularly in its efforts to provide free education and healthcare.

Sierra Leone would like to encourage Madagascar to end the worst forms of child labour, prosecute all acts of torture, and promote gender equality and public sector participation.

Recommendations: 

1. Take steps to ratify all the international conventions it has already signed, as well as the CPED and the optional protocol on CEDAW.
2. Establish a moratorium on the death penalty, with a view to ratifying OP 2 of the ICCPR.
3. Advance strategies for the participation of girls beyond the primary school level as well as actions to eliminate CEFM, including moletry.

Sierra Leone wishes Madagascar a successful completion to this second UPR cycle.
	
Thank you, Mr President.
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